
The board held a regular meeting on 5-7-18 at the township building.  At 7:00 PM Jeremy Saling- 
President called the meeting to order.  The following also were present: Trustee- Dave Lang, Fiscal 
Officer-Molly Long, Road Worker- Rick Johnson, residents Kenneth Johnson, Jim Gorley, and 
Tammy Britton. 
  
The trustees signed the approved minutes from the previous meeting. 
 
 

Old Business 
Lang- Presented preliminary plans for the new garage.  
Saling- Reported that Coconis brought the 3rd bed  and adult slats for all beds. 
 

New Business 
Lang- Reported that the roof of the truck bay has been fixed and that there will be a burial on Wed.  
Explained to Tammy Britton that due to the accumulation of junk at the Mechling property across 
Ritchey Rd. from her, the zoning inspector has sent a letter to the property owner which wasn’t 
accepted.  Lang will call the prosecutor’s office to find out next step. 
Saling- Took a call from The Energy Coop before they installed the new riser, then got a call that 
there was no heat at the fire house, gas had been turned off by power company, now back on! 
 

Public Comment- Tammy Britton said that neighbors on Ritchey Rd. would appreciate any help in 
remedying the trash situation in their neighborhood. 

Roads- Rick will be starting to crack seal this week, then will help Madison when done here.  Nathan 
Smith is weed eating the cemetery. 

Safety- None. 

Zoning- None. 

Fiscal Officer-Long- Presented ODOT salt resolution for 2018-19, deeds to be signed and a letter to 
Martin Fuller re: purchasing the land in front of his property. 
 
Payments in the amount of $8,921.49 were made. 
  
A motion to pay the bills was made by Saling, seconded by Lang.   
A motion to adjourn was made by Lang, seconded by Saling. 
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